Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 20th July 2009 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Malcolm Kennerley, Susan Young, Arthur Williams, David Clark, Chris Gardner, Terry Scott, Roger Codling, Liz Kirk and Peter Briggs.

Apologies for absence: Andrew Househam, Andrew Martin, John Wilson, Mara Ozolins, Alison Russell

Pedals Marquee. Dave Clark and Dave Miller are sorting out a repair for this. It will need to have two new sides put in.  The aim is to have the repaired marquee ready for The Big Day Out at Nottingham Castle on Saturday 26 September.
Local Planning Applications. Richard Cooper has volunteered to monitor relevant local planning applications with important implications for cyclists.
Bus Intrusion into Advance Stop Lines (ASLs). The City Council is producing a poster to address this issue. It was agreed at the meeting that representatives of NCT and Trent Barton should be invited to a Pedals meeting to discuss ASLs and more general issues around cyclists and buses.

Riverside Path: Trent Bridge to Holme Pierrepont. The County Council is taking over and putting new investment into Holme Pierrepont. On the back of this, there may be opportunities for improvements to this much used track but there is also a long standing dispute both over the legal basis for cycling on this route which is officially still only a public footpath, and a dispute between the County Council and Rushcliffe Borough Council over responsibilities for maintenance. It is this conflict which has been mainly responsible for the steady deterioration for the surface and width and signing of the path.
Finance.  Dave Clark gave details of a website (easyfundraising.org.uk) that may provide a means for Pedals members to raise money for Pedals each time they make a purchase over the internet. It was agreed to pursue this further. 
The more general issue of Pedals status as a non charitable organisation was raised. Being a charity may open up more opportunities to obtain finance. This will be discussed at another meeting, perhaps after further investigation by a subgroup and a recommendation to the next AGM.
Meetings. September’s meeting will be a general catch up meeting and Kevin Fleming will attend to introduce himself. October’s meeting will hold discussions on cycle mapping with Steve Brewer and Keith Morgan. We may invite the Sustrans Universities and QMC BikeIt staff for the Feb 2010 meeting.

Tram Extension. Pedals is to lobby again for cycle carriage on the trams. Cycle parking at tram stops will be provided, but it is unlikely that cycle lockers will be provided at the time when the new Clifton and Chilwell lines are opened. Also on the NET extension plans Hugh has been sent a series of detailed drawings, for different sections on both extension routes, by Mitchell Stevens and it was agreed that he should forward these to Peter Briggs, Susan Young, Dave Clark and Dave Miller for their comments, which he will then collate and discuss with Mitchell Stevens of the NET Project Team.
NHS Direct Walk-In Centre. There is poor access to this for cyclists and no provision for cycle parking. This is being looked into. Getting improved cycle access will depend in part on progress with the City Council’s Turning Point East scheme, now delayed.
Cycle Maps. Experience Nottingham (promoters of tourism in Notts) has produced two nice maps of Sherwood Forest. Available free from the city tourist office; contact details should appear soon on the Maps and Books section of the Pedals website. They are a useful addition to literature for our stalls.

Newsletter. Next edition goes out in September. Its format will be reviewed for future editions.

Pavement Cycling. This may incur on the spot fines of £30. Part of the problem in the city centre is the inconsistency of signs indicating where cycling is (or is not) allowed. Any cyclist who thinks he/she has been wrongly fined should take relevant photos and contest the fine.

Gresham Park. The new path between Coronation Avenue (Wilford) and Wilford Lane, just east of the former railway (to be used for the NET extension to Clifton) will be completed soon. We need to make sure this is kept open all the time for use by the general public.

Suspension Bridge. Work is progressing well and may even be finished before October. But at the Welbeck Road end “No Cycling” signs have been erected, apparently instead of ‘Cyclists Dismount’ signs which have been up for some time on the other side of the approach to the blind bend on the west side of the bridge. Hugh to take up with Clive Wood at the County Council.
National Cycle Campaigners’ Conference, Saturday 14 November. 
Organising is progressing well. The Lincolnshire Poacher has been booked for the Friday night. We have a private room there. A restaurant has been booked for the Saturday night. The catering is fairly basic due to financial constraints. £300 has been allocated for speakers expenses. 
We are budgeting for around 80 paying places at the conference plus a number of free places for volunteers and CTC HQ staff, and speakers. The booking form is sorted and bookings will be taken from September. We will need to take some payments on the day though payment in advance (preferably via Paypal) will be strongly encouraged.
We need around ten volunteers for registration, meeters and greeters and bike storage. 
We need a couple of large urns for tea and coffee (this will help keep costs down). Susan appealed for people to suggest sources from which we could borrow these, and also large tea pots.

We also need clear signs made and a volunteer media person. Chris Gardner was thanked for agreeing to be i/c Equipment for the Conference. John Bannister (not present) was suggested as a suitable person to be responsible for local media liaison (and, postscript, subsequently agreed to take this on).

Offers of accommodation should be emailed to Susan Young. 
The Big Wheel is helping with local media liaison and has produced a flyer (which needs a little bit of tweaking) to go on the Pedals website. This is a big opportunity to raise the profile of Pedals.

There will also be a separate event, a seminar on Local Transport Plans and cycling, on the Friday (13 November) mainly for people from Local Authorities and organised primarily by CTC and Cyclenation, with some Pedals involvement, e.g. in booking the venue (the Broadway) and in handling bookings. The event would be heavily subsidised by Cycling England and therefore free for those attending (other than their lunch and travel costs).
